	Blissfield Community Schools

2017 18 Special Meeting
April 30, 2018


	A Special Meeting of the Board of Education of the Blissfield Community School District was held Monday April 30, 2018 
in the High School Media Center.  Board President, Brewer
called the meeting to order.  Members present:  Scott Abbott, Craig Bettis, David Brewer, Bruce Carter, Mike Cole, Vicki Lombard and Tyler Wyse.  Members Absent None: Others present: Superintendent Johnson; Executive Assistant, Susan Gniewkowski; members of the public and press.
  
	Call to Order



	It was moved by Lombard and supported by Bettis to approve the 
April 30, 2018 Special Meeting Agenda.
Motion Carried.

Village Council President, Ray Jones and Police Chief Greenleaf and the Board of Education participated in a round table discussion regarding the possibility of a School Resource Officer (SRO) being employed at Blissfield Community Schools as well as applying for the Cops Grant to assist with the cost of the SRO for 3 years, which is the length of the grant.  Each board member was provided an opportunity to ask questions they have concerning the SRO, such as the role and duties, cost to district, townships possibly assisting with costs of the SRO, purchasing more cameras for the district, etc.  The Board also stated that if the SRO is an option, that it needs to be looked at long-term and the costs of continuing the program after the grant expires in 3 years.
Chief Greenleaf was given the okay to start filling out the application for the grant, with no official commitment at this time from the Board.  Research will be done in regards to gathering information from other districts that may have a SRO and how the costs are handled and reaching out to the surrounding townships to see if they would be willing to cover some cost.  The district will survey staff to gather input on safety and security concerns they may have.  All parties agree that student safety is the number one priority and this is a joint effort to do what is best for our students.

Butch Miller, Blissfield resident spoke to the board.  He does security for Jackson High School and shared what happens there.  They are security officers, not police, and are at the school all day long.   School staff directs them on what they need from them, basically just a presence at school.  Security guards could supplement the SRO as an additional option for the school to consider stated Mr. Miller.

Arthur Weeber, Blissfield resident applauded the efforts of all parties involved in making our student safety a priority.

It was moved by Lombard and supported by Bettis to adjourn the meeting at 8:29p.m.

Motion Carried.
                                         _________________________

                                                 Secretary
	Approval of Agenda
School Resource Officer Discussion
Public Comments

Adjournment
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